
 

Tonight;  à à à    EARLY START; 5:45pm for 6:00pm 
Environmental Sustainability, webinar 

and The Wedding, presented by Dom Fondacaro 
QR code checker: Avril Pryor and Grant Schultz 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,  
PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 

 
 

Future Programs:    
 

11 May: TBA 
QR code checker: Issa Shalhoub and Ali Tyquin 
 

18 May; NO MEETING 
 

19 May; Combined Service Clubs’ meeting,  
QR code checker: Tim Trescowthick and Ross 
Wade 
Rotary, Apex and Lions at the Dunn Lewis Centre 
 

25 May; TBA 
QR code checker: Dale Wilford and Christine Bell 
 

June is Rotary’s Fellowships Month 
 

1 June: Apprentice-Trainee of the Year 
Presentation 
Partners’ Night 
Numbers needed. 
QR code checker: Jonathan Benyei and Phil 
Brown 
 

29 June; NO MEETING 
 

30 June: Club Changeover dinner. 
6:00 for 6:30pm - Partners and Friends’ Night 
At the Golf Club, $45 per person, 3 course meal. 
Numbers needed. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
   

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

27 April 2021 Meeting; 
 

President Leonie welcoming members and guests Adam Gowen – Guest speaker, Liz (Lee) and Jaimee 
Soo NYSF student 2021, Robert Baldwin and Wendy Shipton. 

Vocational Director Bernie spoke on nomination for Apprentice/Trainee of the Year are now open. 
Bernie reminded members to start thinking about workplace visits. 
Community Service Director Yvonne informed members that if the figures are correct that the money 
spinner has paid for itself and a reminder of the Bunning BBQ next Saturday 8th May 2021. 
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 May is Rotary’s Youth Service Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
8 May Sat Bunnings BBQ 

15 May Sat Club Development Seminar at 
Young 

18 May Tues No Meeting 

19 May Wed Combined Service Clubs 
meeting 

22 May Sat Club Development Seminar at 
Broulee 

22 May Sat Dinner at the Golf Club 
23 May Sun Swap Meet 

9 June Wed  Emergency Services 
Community Awards at DLC 

21 June Mon Combined Board Meeting 

26 June Sat District Changeover, 
Young 

30 June Wed 
Club Changeover 
Golf Club $45/person,  
3 course meal 

29 Jul Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 
 Sept  BOF Ball 
Sept Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 
Nov Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 

26-28 Nov  RYPEN Wagga 
18-20 Mar 

2022  District Conference, Temora 

Birthdays: none this week. 
Anniversaries: 9 May; Jane and Bernard Jones. 

 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by NOON on Monday.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

John Hozack has volunteered to write the meeting’s report on the following dates:  
 11/5 and 25/5 as Yvonne will be away, THANK YOU John.  

 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Chairperson of the Blessing of the Fleet Ball Clare Nyholm spoke on the change of date for the 
Ball, the new date is now the Saturday 11th September 2021 at the Civic Centre. 

Almoner Bill Harris informed members everyone is well. Brian and Jeni Wilkins, Maisie Bennett and 
Tim Gregory are all going well. 

President Leonie asked members who is available to assist with the bar on the night of the SESCA 
awards Wednesday 9th June 2021. Updated members of the progress of the Bushfire recovery money, 
President Leonie spoke on a recent meeting with Julie from Barnardos and people requiring assistance 
from the Currowan Bushfire. 

Rotarian Wendy Shipton and daughter of Brian Johnson spoke on her club in Georgetown TAS, 30 
members and their main area for fundraising is catering which they have a BBQ van. Wendy updated 
members on Brian’s condition in Hospital. Brian is unable to return home so family have made the difficult 
decision to place Brian in full time care. This isn’t an easy decision to make and our thoughts are with all 
of the Johnson family as Brian moves to full time care. 

NYSF student Jaimee Soo; thanked our Club for their sponsorship and support of the NYSF. 
Presenting Youth Director Avril Pryor with a thank you gift. Jaimee then spoke on the challenges of 
attending the Forum online and 3 days of face-to-face learning. Jaimee showed members how NYSF was 
conducted over zoom, live crossing to Switzerland and WA for some of the lectors, still having breakout 
sessions and still covering all topics either face to face or over Zoom. Jaimee spoke on teaming up with two 
other participants for a challenge and coming in the top five with their idea.  

Guest Speaker Adam Gowen – Centre Manager for Country Universities Centre. Adam said the Centre 
will open in Ulladulla aiming for August 2021. Opening an opportunity to attend any University in 
Australia. The country Universities centre first opened in Comma in 2013 and now has 12 locations across 
VIC, QLD and NSW. Creating opportunities for anyone including youth to continue on with higher 
education whilst still being able to live and work in their home town. The centre is able to run exams for 
all Universities. Providing support for Uni students including printing, tele conference and hot desk will 
be available for students to use. The centre is operated by a local Board. The centre will provide assistance 
for students throughout their Uni journey. Giving opportunity to further advance education for all 
professional people. 

  
Thank you, Yvonne Young, for the meeting’s report. 

End of Report 

  

Peter Hodge receiving his name badge 
Adam Gowen, Avril Pryor, Jaimee Soo, 

 Liz Soo and President Leonie 

Clive Cross representing our Club 
on Anzac Day 

2 May 2021, Tennis; Rotary and Lions. 
FUN, FELLOWSHIP, well attended, 

over 30 represented our Club. 


